

# THE



Volume XV, Issue 12

**Branch and Unit 24** 

# **President's Report**

# **IMPORTANT DATES**

## **PAST EVENTS**

**Veterans' Day -** The Annapolis City Veterans' Day Ceremony was a success. Many thanks to all the organizations that came out to parade their colors. Bravo Zulu to all the shipmates who have donated many hours on the completion of revamping the Veterans' Circle for proper display of 24 United States flags.

**Thanksgiving Day -** hopefully all had a chance to enjoy family and friends as well as give thanks.

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

7 December at the FRC:

12:00 Pearl Harbor Remembrance 7:30pm Branch 24 BOD Meeting 6:00pm Unit 24 Christmas Potluck and gift exchange

**12 December -** The FRA/LAFRA/FRC annual Children's Christmas Party will be from 2-4pm. To have your child receive a gift from Santa, you need to sign-up on the board at the FRC. Gifts will be provided for children ages 2-9; children of other ages are welcome to attend but if you wish them to receive a gift it must be provided on the day of the event.

**14 December** - Branch Regular monthly meeting, 7pm at the FRC followed by FRC Corporate meeting.

#### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

#### **Dear Shipmates**

I want to thank all of you who contributed so much to the success of our annual Veterans' Day service at the Annapolis World War II Memorial in downtown Annapolis. We have many events here at our branch home and in the local area that you are welcome and encouraged to participate in, please come out and help. Our next scheduled event will be our observance on December 7<sup>th</sup> in remembrance of the events of that day in 1941. We are privileged to have with us one local

Pearl Harbor survivor who is also a 65 year continuous member of our branch.

I mentioned to you in the past that we will be trying to schedule guest speakers at our branch meetings and on December 14th we will be hosting Ms. Walida Colon. Ms. Colon is assigned to the U. S. Coast Guard office where she is the site manager for Healthnet / Tricare, Ms. Colon will be presenting information on **Tricare for Life** and will be able to answer questions after her presentation. In the future we plan to have speakers from the Health Benefits Advisors office at the Naval Academy, from Veterans Administration, financial advisors, Homeland Security, the Police and Fire departments in Annapolis and many more.

This meeting will be followed by an FRC Corporate meeting to re-elect or elect new members to the Board of Governors for the four positions that are being vacated, please come out and show your support. In addition to elections the Chairman of the Bylaws Committee will be presenting a proposed change to the FRC Bylaws that will require a corporate vote. This is a very important issue that will affect how we do business in the club.

I look forward to seeing you all at the next meeting and wish each and every one of you and your families, a joyous holiday season.

> In Loyalty, Protection and Service Shipmate President, Don Hoover



Published Monthly Branch 24, Fleet Reserve Association 100 Compromise Street Annapolis, MD 21401 www.FRA24.org

# SECRETARY'S DESK



(410) 267-0621

FRAbranch24@gmail.com

## Valerie Reed

December 2010

#### 9 November, Branch 24 General Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order by S/M President Donald Hoover at 1905. The MAA, Clarence Johnson, introduced and welcomed visiting shipmate East Coast Regional President Chris Slawinski, PRPEC Paul Dix, and PRPEC Claire Purdy. After appropriate opening ceremonies, Shipmates Patrick Fedorowicz, Chris Heaton, and Richard Bartlett, applicants for membership in Branch 24, FRA, were presented at the altar and initiated in the Fleet Reserve Association. They were introduced to the assembly and welcomed aboard. The BOD minutes for November 2<sup>nd</sup> were accepted and approved as amended to show the correct date the meeting occurred. There being no corrections to the minutes of the previous meeting, they were accepted and approved as published in the LOG. After approval the minutes were signed by President Hoover and Secretary Reed.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: The budget summary and account balances were provided by Shipmate Treasurer Reed. Motion: That the Treasurer's Report be accepted as presented. Seconded. Approved.

<u>Communications</u>: S/M Secretary Reed reported the following correspondence was received: National Executive Director Memorandum No. 1-11 Branch Nominating Resolution; Pensacola Branch 22's resolution nominating PRPSE Mark A. Kilgore to the office of National Vice President for the Association year 2011-12.

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

<u>Youth Activities</u>: S/M Hoover reported that arrangements for the Children's Christmas Party are on schedule for 12 December from 2-4 p.m. A sign-up sheet for participants to the Party is on the bulletin board. Gifts are to be purchased and brought to the Branch Home. Tuesday, 7 December the children's' gifts will be wrapped; Volunteers are needed to help wrap the gifts and with the party activities on Sunday. At this time, the FRA/LAFRA/FRC Soap Box Derby team is looking for storage for their cars. Please call President Don Hoover if you can help.

**Bylaws**: Shipmate PRPEC Dix is working on amending the Standing Rules; they will be presented when formatted properly.

<u>Americanism/Patriotism</u>: Branch 24 and the city of Annapolis sponsored the Veterans' Day event at the downtown Annapolis WW-II Memorial Circle. Arrangements for our Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day Services are on schedule for Tuesday, December 7th at 1200 in the Branch Home.

**Public Relations**: Veterans' Day Events were posted in the Capital by Shipmate John Holloway

<u>Membership & Retention</u>: S/M Penny Collins reported that membership in the Branch as of 31 October is 2010 members with 44 past due; Please renew as soon as you get your first reminder. FRA National membership is 76,476.

Adopt-a-Highway: S/M Grady announced that there will be a community clean-up program on November 20th. To be on the team, contact the Branch office and leave your phone number, you will get a call to help with the designated area trash removal, weather permitting.

Continued on page 4

#### WELCOME ABOARD NEW SHIPMATES:

\* Robert Asselin \* Richard Bartlett \* Nicholas Brango \*
Brian Chontosh \* Tobert Feltman \* Bruce Hanley
\* Albert Fermamento \* Chris Heaton \* Chad Holmes \*
Lawrence Korman \* Nate Lampert \* James Miner
\* Larry Marshburn \* James Miner \* John Moon \*
Robert Richards \* William Smith \* Michael Stanges \*
\* William Steagall \* Otto Storey \* Robert Tucker \*
Donald O'Bannon \* Francis Perrault \* Frederick Miller
\* James Maloney \* John Ponchock

SHIPMATES WHO HAVE RECEIVED ORDERS TO SERVE ON THE STAFF OF THE SUPREME COMMANDER

Richard E. Gehrlick Clifford L. James, Sr. Kenneth C. Wray

**REST IN PEACE** 





# LADIES AUXILIARY

Unit 24

## Fleet Reserve Association

December 2010

Loretta Jordan, President - 2825 Whitehouse Rd., Riva, MD 21140-1334 (410) 956-6015

<u>UNIT MEETINGS</u>: Regular meetings are held the first Tues. of each month at 7:35 p.m. The Board of Directors meetings precede the regular meetings at 7 p.m.

<u>Chaplain</u>: Linda Masterson (410) 263-3569 A sympathy card was sent to Stephen Thomas on the passing of his wife. Dottie Carter informed us that Evelyn McArdle, a lifelong member of Unit 24, recently passed away. Our Chaplain will arrange for a donation to be made to Evelyn's favorite charity.

Americanism: Kathy Cook (410) 943-3828 Theresa Smith's thoughtful and inspirational gift project for patients at the Veterans' Hospital in Baltimore was completed on 11/10. On that day, Theresa, Pat Hall, Loretta Jorden, Virginia Wheet and Anne Tydings visited with patients to thank them for their service, and delivered to them 120 gift packages. The packages contained 4 note cards, 4 stamps, pen, pencil, sharpener and marker, all of which Theresa collected over the past several months and assembled, aided by Amanda and Stephanie Smith, into small, beautiful gift bags. The ladies also delivered for the patients hundreds of donated magazines. Loretta Jorden prepared a complete memorandum describing the day's events; anyone desiring a copy of it may contact either Loretta or the Executive Secretary. On 11/11, our Unit was represented at the Annapolis Veterans' Day Parade by Dorothy Carter, Diane Hoover, Kathy Bearden, Linda Masterson and Kathleen McCruden. A slideshow of the event may be viewed at: <a href="http://www.hometownannapolis.com/slideshow/1289513507VeteransDay">http://www.hometownannapolis.com/slideshow/1289513507VeteransDay</a> - our Unit is pictured on the right side of photo #2.

Welfare: Theresa Smith (410) 757-8768 tcpinksmith@verizon.net Please notify Theresa of names of area families needing Christmas dinner baskets. Thanksgiving baskets were delivered to families on the Friday and Monday prior to the holiday. In Nov., socks were collected and donated to the Light House Shelter. In Oct., Theresa delivered 72 bags (2,000 pieces) of candy to Sarah's House. As of 11/2, Theresa still needs handmade or purchased items to meet the goals of 120 each: 51 scarves (VA Hospital Christmas gifts) and 76 lap blankets (gifts for VA Hospital in Feb. 2011). At our 12/7 dinner meeting, Theresa is collecting homemade Christmas cookies to send to Troops and the Hospital; also needed are donations for men and women of cologne, powder and lotion. Please call Theresa to pick up your items if needed – she is happy to do so; also, the blue barrel is located in the Club's lobby for placing your donated items. Nursing home Bingo is set for the last Thurs. of each month. Please contact Theresa with the mailing address or e-mail address for any military service person to whom we could send holiday cards.

<u>Membership:</u> Diane Hoover (410) 757-9325 Our Unit received a national award for recruiting new members, and although we have had quite a number of new members join us over the past year, our membership total isn't increasing with those additions because many people aren't up to date on their dues. Diane Hoover and Kathy Bearden are currently contacting our Unit members who are overdue in renewing their memberships, and members who need to be reinstated.

Youth Activities: Loretta Jorden (410) 956-6015 Loretta's Girl Scout Troop hosted a highly successful Halloween program at Camp Woodlands entitled "Camp Spookland", which included crafts and events for children of various age groups, and drew participants from as far away as Howard and Montgomery counties. Thanks to daughters Eimile and Virginia, and to Amanda Smith for running the Haunted Trail. Loretta reports that another season of Girl Scout cookie sales is drawing to a close, and another season of softball games ended last weekend. Cookies are needed for the Club's children's Christmas party at 2 pm on Dec. 12.

<u>Hospital:</u> Mary Ellen McGrath (410) 956-5454 Mary Ellen visited at Anne Arundel Medical Center on 10/4 and 10/5, and on 10/27, she visited FRA member John Singmaster during his hospital stay. Please contact Mary Ellen to inform her of any Veterans who are in the hospital.

<u>Publicity:</u> Kathleen McCruden (410) 255-4757 Notice of our meeting was published in the Capital and on the Hometown Annapolis website.

<u>Unit Activities</u>: Heather Matheu Do you have the perfect chili recipe that you would love to put to the test? Or do you just love a steaming bowl of chili on a cold winter's day? If so, Irene Jorden and Diane Hoover are co-chairs of our Unit's First Annual Chili Cook-Off set for 2/19/11. Volunteers, prospective judges, and, of course, chili chefs are welcome to participate in this fun family event – for details, just contact Irene at <u>ilijorden@hotmail.com</u>. In addition to chili, there will be kid-friendly fare. "Pirates of the Chesapeake" is the theme for our Unit's annual dance to be held on 4/9/11. Dance committee chair Mary Ellen McGrath, assisted by her husband Dan, graciously hosted dinner for the committee at their home on 10/21, during which the members enjoyed a fun, productive evening planning the event. Our Unit held its annual Las Vegas Night on 11/6, and as always, a good time was had by all.

#### Our upcoming events are as follows:

Dec. 7, 2010 – Unit's Christmas dinner and gift exchange (Sylvia Wainio)

Jan 27-29, 2011 – Mid-Year Meeting in Greenville, NC (Deadline is 12/28)

Feb. 19, 2011 – First Annual Chili Cook-off (Irene Jorden and Diane Hoover)

April 9, 2011 – Unit's annual Dance (Chair - Mary Ellen McGrath)

June 7, 2011 - Unit's Birthday Party and Past President's Dinner

July 28-31, 2011 - East Coast Regional Convention in Roanoke, VA

#### Unit 24 Ladies Auxiliary, FRA President's Message

Dear Ladies,

Our Unit Christmas Party is on Dec.7th at the club. Sylvia and Heather are in

charge this year. We are having a pot luck so if you would like to come please call me and I will set you up with what to bring; the more the merrier. On the same evening, we are also having a gift exchange if you would like to participate please bring a gift. If you can't make it and would like to drop off a small wrapped gift for our nursing home bingo please put it in our blue barrel and mark it man or woman.

Thanks for all your support.

In Loyalty, Protection and Service — President Loretta Jorden



# SECRETARY'S DESK



(410) 267-0621

FRAbranch24@Gmail.com

# ... Continued from Page 2

December 2010

<u>Hospitals, Welfare & Rehabilitation</u>: S/M Reed reported that S/M PP Ran Purdy is having a difficult time with his second go around of recovery after the same surgery. Wishing you well, Shipmate.

<u>OLD BUSINESS</u>: Shipmate PP Maxey is to submit an itemized receipt for each flag purchased in reference to the Veterans' Circle project for reimbursement for his efforts. The quarterly CLC meeting was held at Suitland Branch 67; the next CLC meeting will be hosted by Branch 24 January 22<sup>nd</sup> at 1400 in the FRC. FRA members from the surrounding area will report on their activities for the year. All members are welcome to attend.

**NEW BUSINESS**: Shipmate Bonnett has secured the Annapolis Moose Lodge for next year's October 11<sup>th</sup> Branch meeting.

Las Vegas Night will be on March 26<sup>th</sup>, 2011. The chairman is Shipmate David Field; if you would like to help with this event, please contact him directly.

#### TWO BELL CEREMONY

The Two Bell Ceremony was conducted in honor of Shipmates:: Richard E. Gehrlick, Clifford L. James Sr., and Kenneth C. Wray all who are now serving on the staff of the Supreme Commander.

#### GOOD OF THE ORDER

<u>Awards</u>: S/M Robert McKitrick received his 40 year award!! Shipmate Duffy received multiple recruiting awards including the Silver Anchor Squadron Pin for active recruiting 50+ members to the FRA. In addition, many distinguished awards were on hand for presentation, but the members were not able to make the meeting; their awards will be mailed to them: Henry Harpe (65 years); Arthur Kaleta (60 years); Jimmy Godwin (50 years); Richard Davy (40 years); Bill Ingram (recruiting).

The East Coast Regional President talked and answered questions about the future of FRA and how important it is for FRA members to recruit fellow shipmates. If you served 1 day enlisted time in the Marines, Navy, or Coast Guard you are eligible! No organization lobbies more effectively on behalf of your rights of a veteran of the Sea Services! The FRA is steadfast in the fight to protect and enhance quality-of-life and earned benefits you earned for your service.

ADJOURNMENT: After appropriate closing ceremonies, the meeting adjourned at 2047.

**FYI:** If you plan on attending this years' East Coast Mid Year Meeting, in Greenville, North Carolina, the room rate is guaranteed through December 28<sup>th</sup> at \$79 per night plus tax. To make your room reservation call 1-877-271-2616. The ECRMYM is January 27-29 at the City Hotel & Bistro, 203 W. Greenville Blvd., Greenville, NC 27834. All FRA members are invited to this event: to register for the banquet (cocktail attire) Saturday evening, send \$40 per person to Jerry Butler, Treasurer, 902 Swallow Ct., New Bern NC 28560 payable to "NC COUNCIL of FRA"

Meeting Attendance

Attendance by the members of Branch 24 at our regularly scheduled meetings is of extreme importance. This is the best way for you to let us know how we are doing and if you like the way things are going. We have members serving on the Board of Directors, as branch officers and as committee chairman that have been doing the same job for many years. Some of those members and getting tired and would like to pass the gavel on to give other shipmates an opportunity to serve.

To be eligible to represent the branch at an East Coast Mid-Year Meeting, an East Coast Regional Convention, or a National convention as a **paid** delegate, must have attended at least six of the last twelve meetings of Branch 24.

To be elected to the FRC Board of Governors, the oversight management board for the FRC, you must be an FRC Corporate member, a branch 24 member for at least two years and have attended at least six of the last twelve branch meeting prior to elections.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Website: www.frcannapolis.org



FLEET RESERVE CLUB OF ANNAPOLIS, INC.,

100 COMPROMISE STREET,

**ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401** 

Chairman – Jack Wainio Club opens 11am Tuesday–Saturday, 10am on Sunday Manager – Brian Porter

# Galley Hours at the Fleet

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
Brunch Buffet 10:00–1:00 Dinner Served 4:00-8:00	CLOSED	Lunch Served 11:30–2:30 Dinner Served 5:00-8:00	Lunch Served 11:30–2:30 Dinner Served 5:00-8:00	Lunch Served 11:30–2:30 Dinner Served 5:00-8:00	Lunch Served 11:30–2:30 Dinner Served . 5:00-9:00	Lunch Served 11:30–2:30 Dinner Served 5:00-9:00

# The Chairman's Message

Where has the year gone? To me, it has gone by much too fast. Most of the major holidays are over, but we still have Christmas and New Year. Please see Brian's Blotter and this newsletter for other events.



We will be having a ceremony honoring **Pearl Harbor Day** on Dec 7. And let's not forget the **Christmas Eve Eggnog Party** in honor of all our members. Also, this year we will be having the **Children's Christmas Party** on Sun, Dec 12, from 2:00 to 4:00 pm.

Let's all drive safely during the holidays so we can meet in the New Year.

Respectfully,

Jack Wainio, Chairman
Board of Governors

# **Dinner Dances in December**

Fri, Dec 10 – Gary and the Groove Fri, Dec 17 – Annapolis Junction 10-Piece Band Call for Reservations for 6:30 or 7:30 pm seating Both seatings stay for the entire performance

# **Annapolis Parade of Lights**

Saturday, December 11
Enjoy the Best Vantage Point in Town!
Buffet Dinner, Dessert & Hot Cider
Adults - \$25, Children Ages 6-11 - \$15
Club Opens at 4:00 pm for General Seating
Buffet Dinner from 4:30 to 6:30 pm
Parade Starts at 6:00 pm

Tickets on Sale Dec 1 – Limit 4 Tickets per Member Club Only Open to Ticket Holders Until After Parade

## **Brian's Blotter**

Thanks to all the Members for coming to our Annual Gala featuring the Oracle Band! Don't miss out on next year's performance!

Come down to the Club in the winter months and enjoy our winter views of Ego Alley and the Chesapeake Bay! Also, while Christmas shopping downtown, come to the Club for a bite to eat or a hot drink!

The downtown **Annapolis Midnight Madness Shopping** will be on Thur, Dec 9, and Thur, Dec 16. Enjoy a hot drink or a hot meal at the Club, and then shop the special deals downtown!

The **Members Eggnog Party** will be on Fri, Dec 24, from 3:00-6:00 pm. Enjoy complimentary eggnog, cookies and appetizers with your friends and fellow Club members!

This month's **\$12 Steak Dinner Night** will be on Sun, Dec 19, from 4:00-8:00 pm. Also, come down to the Fleet on Sundays to enjoy a delicious **Brunch** from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm.

Come enjoy **Sunday NFL Football at the Club**. We'll have NFL Networks REDZONE, and appetizers will be half price from 1:30-3:30 pm (limited appetizer menu)!

**Senior Discount Days** are every Thursday in Dec. Seniors 55 or over will receive 10% off on their food and non-alcohol bill.

The Club will be closed on Sat, Dec 25, and will reopen on Sun, Dec 26 at 4:00 pm. The Club will also be closed on Sat, Jan 1, and will reopen on Sun, Jan 2, at 4:00 pm.

Sincerely, Brian Porter, General Manager



# New Year's Eve Celebration/Fireworks

Friday, Dec 31 - No Ticket Needed

Family Friendly Environment & Full Menu Available Best View in Downtown Annapolis for the Fireworks!

# **December 2010 BRANCH \* UNIT\* FRC**

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1	2	3	4
Brunch Every Sunday opens at 10 a.m.	FRC Closed on Mondays	Noon 7 Pearl Harbor Rememberance 7:35pm Unit24 Xmas Party Branch & Unit 24 BOD meeting	8	Annapolis Midnight Madness Main Street Shopping	Gary and the Groove	11 NAVYvs.ARMY @ Philadelphia Parade of Lights 6pm tickets only
Children's X-MAS Party 2-4p.m.	13	14 1900 Branch 24 General Meeting	15	Annapolis Midnight Madness Main Street Shopping	17 Dinner Dance Annapolis Junc- tion 10-piece Band	18
Texas Larry Steak Dinner Night 4:00-8:00 \$12pp	20	21 1900 FRC Board of Governor's Meeting	22	23	3-6pm X-MAS Eve Eggnog Party	FRC Closed  Merry Christmas
Club closed until 4pm	27	28	29	30	Fireworks in Downtown Annapolis	Pappy



# Join FRA: Membership Application

I hereby certify I meet the FRA eligibility requirements of being a current or former enlisted meerbof the Navy, Marine Corps or Coast Guard. I would like to join for: 

1 Year, \$30

2 Years, \$57 (first time members \$48

FLEET RESERVE ASSN
LOYALTY
12/11/11
(0) Y (0)
16/2 3/27
(3) (8)
\2V 7
\ / @

Name:		Rate/Rank:		Previous FRA Membership No.:		
Address:						
Street	Lo t/Sp ace	City		State	Zip Code	
Date of Birth:	Social Security	No. (Optional):		FRA Branch No.:		
Service: ☐ USN ☐ USMC ☐ USCG	Status: 🗆 Acti	ve □ Reserve □ Retired □ Veteral	n Spouse's Name:			
Phone: ( )		E-mail Address:				
Recruited By:			Member No.:		Branch No.:	
Applicant's Signature:				Date:		
FRA dues are not tax deductible as cha Membership dues include a subscrip						
Payment Options:   MasterCard	□ Visa □ □	Discover	$\square$ Check or Money Ord	er Enclosed		
Amount:		Credit Card No.:				
Exp. Date:	S	ignature:				

## Michael M. Mercado, D.D.S., P.A.

108 Old Solomons Island Road Suite U-10 Annapolis, MD 21401

General & Reconstructive Dentistry



(410) 573-0888

**REPRESENTING BUYERS & SELLERS SAIL & POWER** 



**Contact the Navy Marine Corps Team** Chris Buchheister ~ Bill Walczak 443-926-1278 410-353-4712 www.walczakyacht.com

Access Capital Mortgage An Affiliate of Presidential Bank, FSB

#### RAYMOND PUTT

Mortgage Consultant - Nationwide

4600 East West Highway J Suite 400 Bethesda, MD 20814 www.accesscap.com



Office: (240) 493-0105 Home: (410) 349-1861 Fax: (240) 993-7749 rputt@accesscap.com





# SHARON PRESS, II

Printing & Graphics

We are proud to say we've been printing The Log for many years. Thanks!

Business Cards, Letterheads, Envelopes, Brochures, Flyers, Raffle/Event Tickets, Door Hangers, Forms, Graphics

443-949-8384

SharonPressInc@aol.com • www.sharonpressinc.com 11N Old Mill Bottom Road, Annapolis, MD 21409



Picture your ad here Circulation 2,000 monthly

Contact Diane Hoover 410-757-9325



FRA Br. 24: The largest branch in all of FRA



LAFRA: Creating the Future, one member at a time

# caring for people, making a difference

Founded in 1862 John M. Taylor

147 Duke of Gloucester Street Annapolis, MD 21401

Funeral Home, Inc.

**Funerals and Cremations** 

(410) 263-4422 www.johnmtaylorfuneralhome.com

Offering the Simplicity Plan Prearrangement Program

# BRANCH 24, FLEET RESERVE ASSOCIATION

serving current and former enlisted members of the U.S. Navy, Marine Corps and Coast Guard in the Annapolis area www.fra24.org

BRANCH 24
FLEET RESERVE ASSOCIATION
100 COMPROMISE STREET
ANNAPOLIS, MD 21401

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION US POSTAGE P A I D PERMIT NO. 83 ANNAPOLIS, MD 21403



#### **BRANCH OFFICERS**

Don Hoover 410-757-9325 President
Dave Field 571-435-0403 1st Vice President
Jack Thibodeau 410-798-4963 2nd Vice President
Valerie Reed 619-254-0263 Secretary/Treasurer

#### **Board of Directors**

C. Purdy P. Dix G. De Veau
J. Wainio G. Dorsey W. Maxey
J. O'Neill J. Holloway R. Bonnett
R. Gray D. McGrath E. McGrath
J. Duffy









#### **STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN**

Americanism/Patriotism
Audit, Budget & Finance
Hospital, Welfare & Rehabilitation
Legislative Services
Membership & Retention
By Laws & Rules
Public Relations
Youth Activities
Contributions
Adopt –A-Highway

Francis Riddick
George Dorsey
Valerie Reed
Jim Duffy
Penny Collins
Paul Dix
John Holloway
Don Hoover
Jack Thibodeau
Fred Grady

Chaplain: C. Castellaw MAA: J. O'Neill Historian: Paul Dix

Two Bell: R. Purdy